
 
 

 
 
Ms. Margrethe Berge 
Occidental Permian, Ltd. 
5 Greenway Plaza, Suite 110 
Houston, Texas  77046 
 
Re: Monitoring, Reporting and Verification (MRV) Plan for Brown Pelican CO2 Sequestration Project 
 
Dear Ms. Berge: 
 
The United States Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) has reviewed the Monitoring, Reporting and 
Verification (MRV) Plan submitted for Brown Pelican CO2 Sequestration Project, as required by 40 CFR 
Part 98, Subpart RR of the Greenhouse Gas Reporting Program. The EPA is approving the MRV Plan 
submitted by Brown Pelican CO2 Sequestration Project on July 15, 2025, as the final MRV plan. The 
MRV Plan Approval Number is 1015461-1. This decision is effective five days after the signature date 
below and is appealable to the EPA’s Environmental Appeals Board under 40 CFR Part 78. In 
conjunction with this MRV plan approval, we recommend reviewing the Subpart PP regulations to 
determine whether your facility is required to report data as a supplier of carbon dioxide. Furthermore, 
this decision is applicable only to the MRV plan and does not constitute an EPA endorsement of the 
project, technologies, or parties involved.  
 
If you have any questions regarding this determination, please contact me or the Greenhouse Gas 
Reporting Program Helpdesk at ghgreporting@epa.gov. 
 
       Sincerely, 
 
 
 
       Sharyn Lie 
       Director, Climate Change Division 
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